
Translation into English of Allianz PR on the issue of Business interruption insurance 
 
Help for business closure 
- Corona not included in all contracts 
- Allianz helps corporate customers with special services 
- Payment aid is not offset against state benefits in the event of liquidity shortages 
 
In Germany, numerous firms have closed or are opened only to a limited extent in order to contain 
the spread of coronavirus. This puts many entrepreneurs in a financial emergency. However, the 
business interruption insurance does not apply in these cases. There are several reasons for this, e.g. 
the firms were closed for general preventive reasons and not because they pose an immediate 
danger to the health of others. In addition, the coronavirus is a new pathogen that is not covered by 
the notifiable diseases covered by the business interruption  insurance. Last but not least, many 
insurance customers are catering and accommodation establishments which are still allowed to 
serve and deliver food and which therefore do not have to close down completely. 
 
Nevertheless, Allianz would like to help its customers who have business interruption insurance with 
Allianz in this difficult situation. For this reason, it has participated in the talks initiated by the 
Bavarian Ministry of Economic Affairs with the customers' interest groups, in particular the German 
Hotel and Restaurant Association, the Association of Bavarian Industry and insurers. Together, all the 
parties involved have agreed to support the hotel and catering industry in Bavaria. 
 
"We are pleased that we have reached a good solution for the benefit of the affected customers in 
Bavaria with all parties involved", said Dirk Vogler, member of the Board of Management of Allianz 
Versicherungs-AG responsible for corporate customers. "We consider ourselves to have a social 
responsibility here and it is important to us to continue to be a strong partner for our customers in 
this period. Allianz will offer this solution found for Bavaria to its customers in the hotel and 
restaurant sector throughout Germany who have taken out business closure insurance with Allianz". 
 
Together with the other insurance companies, Allianz is providing a triple-digit million euro amount 
for this purpose. 
 
The numerous support measures taken by the state, for example through the short-time working 
allowance (reduced working time) and the emergency aid measures or grants from the German 
Länder (states) and the federal government to maintain the liquidity of the companies have already 
significantly reduced the economic damage to the companies affected. 
 
Although there is no insurance cover, Allianz pays half of the remaining average economic loss of 
approximately 30 percent, i.e. 15 percent of the agreed daily compensation for the duration of the 
insured closure period (max. for 30 days). In this context, Allianz's payment in the event of liquidity 
bottlenecks has no effect on state benefits. In addition, Allianz is extending the assistance to all 
customers from other business sectors who have taken out business interruption insurance without 
an opening clause. 
 
If a company has taken out a contract with an opening clause and the partial closure is included in 
addition to the full closure, which is usually the case with hospitals, the coronavirus is also insured. 
The damage is then settled within the scope and scope of the insurance. 
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